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BFC CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT 2021 -2022

Dear members, I can hardly believe that one year has passed since my last report.  We have spent so much of the year that’s passed trying to recover and to get back to normal after Covid and the July unrest but simultaneously trying to keep BFC still active and relevant.

We have tried to create more awareness of what we do, and thank you to our new management committee member, Mr. Bonga Ndaba, from BSN Trading for sponsorship of two adverts for BFC on the Chamber E-Biz Blitz. This we used as a call for sponsorships from business for BFC and to invite potential members to join our team.

In the month of October 2021 the Department of Community Safety and Liaison invited BFC and PMCB for two motorcades and community engagement. One took place on 12/10/2021, Outside Alexandra SAPS.  This comprised of various SAPS stations in PMB, private security and us.  We had all gathered at Harry Gwala Stadium and convoyed throughout this station’s sector, with our destination being UKZN. The event was quite successful and Melanie Veness addressed the students on various matters about business and opportunities. 

 The next motorcade took place on 20/10/2021 from Dales Park (Mayors Walk). I was requested by SAPS to address the students at ML Sultan Secondary School, regarding the consequential effect of the July 2021 unrest, before commencing with the motorcade. Mr. Naidoo the principal of the school welcomed the talk and sadly advised that even some students were involved in the unrest at Brookside Mall, near them. The motorcade ended at market square, where once again I addressed the crowd on the same topic.

The December period usually peaks with crime and as is tradition, BFC always publishes various crime tips, to business and the community, on various media platforms.

We unfortunately had a member resign from the committee this February, Mrs Magesh Naidoo. The committee now only has 4 members from the business community. I appeal to you all to consider joining our team, and assisting in the fight against crime, as crime affects us all, in every aspect of our lives.

We have had members request that the City’s bylaws be published in the Witness everyday/every week, so as to educate everyone. In essence this has been agreed to by The Witness as well as Msunduzi Municipality, but sadly has not materialised.

Following our meeting held in April it was decided that we should not encourage people to give the homeless money but rather support organisations that assist them, as this was contributing to the crime in City.  On 09/05/2022, the Witness printed our article, creating this awareness. This has gone viral and leads me to the next aspect of this matter. 

I have previously advised that there is a collaboration with BFC and NGO’s, in PMB namely but not limited to Project Gateway, One Life foundation, Youth for Christ, PAFTA, BESG ((Built Environment Support Group), KZN Christian Council etc.  I advise that we have met and have made a lot of progress regarding the overnight shelter to house the homeless and in the long term to hopefully rehabilitate them.  We will publish shortly a list of items we require sponsorship for, to get this up and running.  Please liaise with me, should you be willing to assist us hereto. Currently the Life Boat Resource Centre, at 7 Levy Street, is proving quite successful. I have personally been there and have seen what progress is being made.  The need for the aforementioned shelter is therefore very vital.  I have also been to the Harm Reduction Centre in Durban, and have spoken to the founders, along with the Social worker from Life Boat, so as to learn from them. The life boat concept, works as follows: Members of the public may purchase 10 vouchers for R100-00. This entitles the homeless to either one meal, a service (i.e. washing of their clothes) or an item of clothing. Counselling is also done as well as other recreational activities, so as to keep them off the streets and taking drugs.  Please liaise with me, should you want further information on this.

In the recent weeks, the businesses in the CBD has been plagued by multiple armed robberies. We have appealed to SAPS and private security for assistance hereto, which has now resulted in a collaboration of SAPS, private security, Safe City and BFC, forming a specific task team to address this. It is proving very successful and is seeing a reduction in this crime.  For security purposes I cannot disclose anything more than this.

BFC’s current financial position sees us with a deficit of R46, 836-00, which is an approximate R4101-00 difference more of a deficit than 2020. 

The reason for this is because we only received donations for the year, in the amount of R6500-00, which is R1000-00 less than the year before.  This being from our only monthly sponsor, “Nuvo Rubber”.   I take this opportunity to thank “Nuvo Rubber” for continuing to give us donations, even through these tough economic times. We truly appreciate it.  Without your support we will not be able to do what we do. To the Companies that have sponsored based on specific projects we wish to thank you profusely for helping us to turn those projects into a reality.

I appeal to our members to assist us in sponsorship, in whatever way, cash or kind, to help us to do what we do. BFC banking details is also available on the website. 

It is pleasing to note that our investment balance increased from 1st January 2021 to 31st December 2021 by R12043-00 which reflects as interest received in the financials. It is also comforting to know that we had sufficient funds in the bank account for the payments to PMCB for their administration charges to BFC, and hence we did not have to transfer anything out of the investment in 2021. We request that you refer to our financials, for a more detailed account of BFC’s financial position.  

I thank Moore Midlands, for preparing the annual financials and for ensuring that BFC is always transparent to our members in respect of same. 

To the staff of PMCB and the BFC committee I wish to say thank you for your continued support and valuable input and guidance that you give me.

To our members, as a leader I am your servant. All I can assure you is that I will continue to serve BFC as best as I can, for as long as you wish me to.

I thank you all.


___________

Kantha Naidoo 

BFC Chairperson

   In partnership with the Pietermaritzburg & Midlands Chamber of Business





Business    Fighting    Crime





               Parkhaven Centre, 51 Mcleroy Road, Northern Park    





P.O. Box 11734, Dorpspruit,3206  ( 033 3452747   � HYPERLINK "mailto:pmcb@pmcb.org.za" �pmcb@pmcb.org.za�












Registered Nonprofit Organisation: Number 049 709-NPO
Association Incorporated under Company Number NPC 2002/026810/08
Management: Ms K.Naidoo (Chair), Ms G Botha, Ms G Adie, L du Preez; Mrs M. Veness

